

Highlights of the Aviation Technical Subcommittee Meeting held on July 28, 2005
1.
Call to Order/Approval of July 28, 2005 Meeting Highlights

Mark Rawlings, COG/DTP, chaired this meeting. Mr. Rawlings began by informing the Subcommittee that Chairman Harvey was no longer with the District of Columbia Department of Transportation (DDOT) and would therefore no longer be serving as Subcommittee Chair. He further explained that Maurice Keys, who represented the DDOT prior to Mr. Harvey, had agreed to complete the remainder of the District of Columbia’s term as Subcommittee Chair.  The July 28th meeting highlights were then approved as submitted. 

2. 
Update on CONAANDA

George Nichols, COG/DEP presented this item. Mr. Nichols reported that the last full CONAANDA meeting was held in May, the July/August was skipped and the next meeting was scheduled for September 14th.   He then informed the Subcommittee that CONAANDA’s Executive Committee had held several meetings and had decided to reexamine CONAANDA’s mission. Some of the issues being discussed included greater representation from elected officials at the meeting and the Committee’s role in implementing the recommendations of the Part 150 and Helicopter Studies. Mr. Nichols stated that the next meeting of the Executive Committee was scheduled for August to prepare an agenda outlining CONAANDA’s new mission. 
3.
Ground Access Forecast Update

Bob Griffiths and Abdul Mohammed, COG/DTP, presented this item. Mr. Griffiths began by informing the Subcommittee that draft report for Ground Access Forecast Update had been sent previously to the Subcommittee for their review and comments. He then began to explain the changes made to the report since it had been e-mailed to the Subcommittee. He reported that the report had been thoroughly reviewed internally by COG/DTP’s models development group. He further explained that the models development group is responsible for including the ground access forecasts into the regional travel demand forecasting model. He stated that the models development group did a very, very careful review of the report and made several recommendations for revising the report. He also informed the Subcommittee that the models development group had endorsed the methodology used to develop the ground access forecasts. He then highlighted the revisions made at the request of the models development group. Next, Mr. Griffiths walked the Subcommittee through the full report. The report was then approved by the Subcommittee.   
4.
2005 Air Passenger Survey
Mark Rawlings, COG/TPB, presented this item. Mr. Rawlings provided an update on the data processing/documentation phase of the air passenger survey. Mr. Rawlings informed the Subcommittee that the processing of the 2005 Air Passenger Survey was underway but was delayed slightly due to some problems that were discovered when factoring the survey data. Some of the problems included: the difference between the actual and reported number of survey forms, passenger factors, unexplained change in passenger growth patterns (i.e., IAD up, BWI down), and unexplained increases in the percent of connecting passengers. After some discussion on these issues with the Subcommittee, Mr. Rawlings stated that staff would continue to analyze the survey data to explain these anomalies and report back to the Subcommittee in September.
5.
Revised FY 2005 – 2009 Airport Capital Improvement Program

It was agreed that this item should be deferred to give staff more time to fully investigate the possibility of funding the next Ground Access Travel Time Study with Unified Planning Work Program funds.

6.
Other Business
Mr. Rawlings informed the Subcommittee that COG would be filing a grant application with the Federal Aviation Administration for Phase 23 of the CASP program by August 5th. He then reminded the Subcommittee that the grant included the following two projects: Process 2006 Air Passenger Survey and Ground Access Forecast Update-Phase 1.

Next, Karin Foster, Baltimore Metropolitan Council informed the Subcommittee of several proposed transit service changes as included in the Greater Baltimore Bus Initiative. After some discussion on the changes, it was agreed that the Subcommittee should invite a representative from the Mass Transit Administration to our next meeting for a presentation on the Greater Baltimore Bus Initiative and its potential impact on ground access to the regions airports

Bob Griffiths, COG/DTP then informed the Subcommittee of the COG/TPB Regional Analysis: Impacts of the U.S. Department of Defense (DOD) Base Realignment and Closure (BRAC) Recommendations for the Metropolitan Washington Region report. After some discussion on this topic, Mr. Griffiths suggested that copies of the report be e-mailed to the Subcommittee for their review in terms of impacts on airport ground access for the Washington and Baltimore regions.   
The next meeting of the Aviation Technical Subcommittee was scheduled for Thursday, September 22, 2005. 
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